
  

            
                
     

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am 
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Information about our next Rotary Meeting: 

Wednesday 1st March 2023 

 Speaker:  n/a                                                                                 Topic: CLUB FORUM 
 

On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  n/a                                                               Set up/Pack up:  n/a 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 8th March 2023 

Speaker:  Peter Durrant 
Topic:  WA Rotary Relief 
 
Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: Jim Berry 
Set up/pack up:  Don Holywell 

 
 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).      Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       

 

Our Speaker, Natasha Kendrew, gave a compelling account of how she established the C Si Bon business in 
Cottesloe in 2015, and in so doing put high quality frozen food on the map in Australia for the first time. 
Natasha’s Dad was from England and her Mum from Mauritius (of French background), and so it was not 
surprising that Natasha leaned towards a career in hospitality – firstly by working in the wine and beer 
industries and then gravitating towards food when she as a working Mum couldn’t find decent food for her 
children at the supermarkets. Natasha worked from home initially and went into the wholesale arena, but this 
was not satisfying so she opened up the shop in Cottesloe. This is supplemented by on-line sales, and now the 
business has a kitchen in Osborne Park and uses selected distribution outlets such as IGA and Farmer Jack’s as 
well. Natasha provided some staggering statistics about the global frozen food market, and highlighted the fact 
that Australia has been lagging behind in consumer acceptance of such products. C Si Bon has a two weekly 
menu cycle, and on-line customers can select their products over a period of a few days and then have them 
delivered to their homes shortly thereafter. The restaurant-quality frozen meals are prepared using local 
produce which is hand chopped and cooked in small batches, and there are no additives or bulking material at 
all. Many gluten free options are available, and the meals are snap frozen and packed in foil containers which 
are safe to use in a microwave. The core range of products can be bought on-line, over the counter at the shop 
or at one of the distribution outlets, and seasonal ranges appear especially at Christmas and Easter time. We 
were lucky enough to see samples of the products which Natasha brought along with her. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
 Pres. Frank and Jeremy Wood attended the District 

Conference in Mandurah last weekend, and 
reported that it was a great success. There was a 
price though – Jeremy had to sing on stage!! Next 
year there won’t be a traditional conference; instead 
Rotary will be showcased at Forrest Place in the City 

 

 
 

 
 

Birthdays: Libby Larsen (1 Mar); Jeanette Wood (5 Mar); Jan Puddey (7 Mar) 

Wedding anniversaries: none this time 

Rotary anniversaries: Ross Ledger (’73) 

 

The Ikea boss went into politics and became President of Sweden; he had trouble putting a cabinet together 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
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